
Dear Principal Sparling Community,

As we have reached the halfway point in the school year, I want to remind families
about some of the school routines and programs that are in place, to ensure
student safety.  

Breakfast Program 
Open to enter from 8:30 – 8:45. After eating breakfast, students will be asked to go
outside to line up with their class.

Morning Arrival and Line Up Location
All students (who do not attend Harstone Children’s Centre) should line up with
their classroom, outside of the school. Students will enter with their teacher
at 8:55am. Only students who are attending breakfast program will be permitted to
enter the school earlier than 8:55. 

Rooms 8,11 &12 line up directly in front of the main school staircase/doors.

Rooms 7, 9, 15 &19 line up at the north side of the school, by the gym doors.

Lunch Program/Lunch Hour
All students who are registered for the lunch program must report to the lunchroom
every day. Attendance is taken daily. Students are not permitted to leave the school
during the lunch hour unless we have received permission from the
parent/guardian.  Students who go home for lunch should not be returning to
the school prior to 12:55 and need to line up outside in their classroom line
up spot.

End of Day Dismissal 
Students will be dismissed from school, by their teacher at 3:30. They will be
dismissed from the same doors that they enter into, in the morning.

Patrol Duty Times
Patrols should report to school no earlier than 8:45 and 12:45, for the weeks they
are on patrol.

Thank you for working together with us to ensure student safety.

Upcoming dates:
Feb. 12 - Grade 4 Swim Session
Feb. 17 - Louis Riel Day, no school
Feb. 27 - Book Swap/Sale (See poster below created by ESD club students).

Sincerely,

Leanne Chernetz
Acting Principal
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